
TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 
 

March 1, 2005 Meeting  
 
 
 
 
Present:              Francis Muzzey, John Millican & Janet Woolner 
 
Also Present:    John Downing, Jim and Donna Heal, Gini Gove, Bobby Cass, and Mike Wright 
 
 
John moved to open the meeting at 6 PM.  This was seconded by Francis and approved.   
 
Bobby updated Selectmen on highway issues.  Selectmen discussed the driveway permit for  
the Heal Property M/L10-01-02 and Selectmen approved the permit. 
 
Mike Wright apologized verbally and in writing to Francis Muzzey, the Board, and the public,  
for his behavior at last weeks meeting.  Francis accepted the apology.  Mike would like a letter  
outlining his suspension.   Mike suggested the Selectmen consider a drug policy and safety  
program.  
 
Bobby asked if he could authorize a student volunteer to work three hours at the highway  
garage. 
 
John Millican wants to go on record that he objected to the suspension of Mike Wright. 
 
Francis moved to approve the minutes for February 24, 2005.  This was seconded by John and  
approved. 
 
It was agreed the Selectmen would meet Monday at 4:30 pm to set up for Town Meeting. 
 
Francis moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 pm.  This was seconded by John & approved. 
 
Janet Woolner 
Minutes accepted__________, _________,_________. 



TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 
 

March 8, 2005 Meeting  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Present:               Francis Muzzey, Palmer Koelb, John Millican and Janet Woolner 
 
Also Present:    Deb Gossel 
 
 
John moved to open the meeting at 6:00 PM.  This was seconded by Francis and approved.   
   
Selectmen signed letters to Grochocki M/L 12-02-09, Friedrich M/L 05-05-06, and a letter to 
KAT PAW ACRES TRUST M/L 02-02-07 that denied the abatement req uest. 
 
Francis moved to approve the minutes for February 22 and March 1, 2005.  This was seconded  
by John and approved.   Selectmen approved an elderly exemption for Richard Sharon 
M/L 10-05-01. 
 
Palmer moved to send Bobby Cass to a Reconstruction Project Planning workshop June 1,  
2005.  This was seconded by Francis and approved. 
 
Palmer moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 pm.  This was seconded by John & approved 
 
Janet Woolner 
Minutes accepted__________, _________,_________. 



TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 
 

March 15, 2005 Meeting  
 
 
 
 
Present:              Palmer Koelb, John Millican and Janet Woolner 
 
Also Present:     Chief Robert Schneiderhan, Eugene Garrett, Ellie Murray, Walter Rebele, and  
                          Gini Gove 
 
 
Palmer moved to open the meeting at 6 pm.  This was seconded by John and approved.   
 
Palmer moved to go into non-public session at 6:06 pm per RSA 91-A:3,II (c).  John seconded  
this and it was approved.  Palmer moved to come out of non-public session at 6:10 pm.  This 
was seconded by John and approved.  No decisions were made. 
 
Eugene discussed the courses offered for updating his certification for the Transfer Station. 
 
Bobby Cass updated Selectmen on highway and truck issues.   Palmer moved to authorize the  
purchase of cutting edges 3 & 4 ft for a total of $2464.00 and also authorized the purchase of  
22-ton air jacks.  This was seconded by John and approved. 
 
Bobby requested North Dorchester landowners receive a letter to advise that trees and brush  
will be cut near the road. 
 
Walter Rebele submitted a septic design for approval.  Selectmen will review this next week. 
 
Palmer agreed to go to a meeting in Concord regarding the water use. 
   
Selectmen signed Intent to Cut for Noel King M/L 05-07-06 and a letter to Kenyon Karl. 
 
Palmer moved to approve the minutes for March 8, 2005.  John seconded this 
and it was approved.       
 
Palmer moved to go into non-public session per RSA 91-A:3,II (c) at 9:00 pm.  John seconded  
this and it was approved.  Palmer moved to come out of non-public session at 9:10 pm.  No  
decisions were made. 
 
Palmer moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 pm.  This was seconded by John and approved. 
 
 
Janet Woolner 
Minutes accepted__________, _________,_________. 



TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 
 

March 22, 2005 Meeting  
 
 
 
 
Present:              Palmer Koelb, John Millican, Francis Muzzey and Janet Woolner 
 
Also Present:     Chief Robert Schneiderhan, Alicia Bates, Ellie Murray, John Downing,  
                           Mike Wright, Wes Howard, Brian Clark and Gini Gove 
 
 
Palmer moved to open the meeting at 6 PM.  This was seconded by Francis and approved.   
 
Palmer moved to go into non-public session at 6:05 pm per RSA 91-A:3,II (a and c) for the 
purpose of discussing personnel.  This was seconded by John and approved.  John moved to 
come out of Public session 6:30 pm.   This was seconded by Francis and approved. 
 
Palmer advised Chief Schneiderhan tendered his letter of retirement effective May 15, 2005.  
The Chief expressed his thanks to the Board for their help.  He said Kevin and Pete would assist 
in the search for a replacement if the Board would like their help.    
 
Palmer moved to accept the letter of retirement.   This was seconded by Francis and approved. 
 
Mike Wright questioned why his letters were not attached to the minutes as he requested.  It 
was recognized and assured that the letters would be attached to the minutes.    Mike also 
questioned the sentence in the March 1, 2005.  Minutes regarding the suggestion he had about 
implementing a drug and alcohol policy.  Selectman clarified that this sentence in no way 
referred to Mike personally.  The intent was that Mike suggested to  the Selectmen that they 
implement a drug program and a safety program.   
 
Wes Howard, contractor talked to the selectman about building an additional house on the 
Michaud property M/L 13-06-01.  He said the property currently has two driveway accesses from 
Route 25.  John Downing advised that if the property is going to be used exclusively by the 
owners, it does not need to be sub-divided.  However, if rented, leased or for future sale, it 
would need to be sub-divided.  It was suggested that the owners consider sub-division and 
come to the next Planning Board Meeting. 
 
Palmer moved to proceed with the Safety Program as discussed.  This was seconded by John 
and approved. 
 
Francis moved to authorize the SAU to post their minutes on the town web site providing the 
school board forwards the minutes to the webmaster directly.  This was seconded by Palmer 
and approved.   
 
Selectman approved the septic design for Walter Rebele, Pine Haven Camp Ground, 
M/L 13-06-02.  
 



March 22, 2005   
 
 
Selectmen signed Intent to Cut for John King M/L 11-07-04and Goodwin Land Management    
M/L 04-02-06 & 04-02-04.  Selectmen signed letters to the property owners on North Dorchester 
Rd regarding the up coming road construction. 
 
Francis moved to not sign the Intend to cut for Stanley Jackson M/L 02-04-01.  It was noted that 
trees were being cut today before having the intent signed.  This was seconded by John and 
approved.  Selectmen will check the status of the land. 
 
Francis moved to approve the Event Application for the Variety Show May 20 and 21, 2005.  
This was seconded by Palmer and approved. 
 
Palmer moved to approve the minutes for March 15, 2005. This was seconded by John and 
approved.     
 
Selectmen signed an abatement for Nicolas in the amount of $423.90. 
 
Palmer moved to go into non-public session per RSA 91-A:3,II (c).  This was seconded by John  
and approved. 
  
Palmer moved to increase the pay of AA $2.00 effective 3/21/05.  This was seconded by John 
and approved. 
 
Francis moved to increase the pay of the AA clerk to $2.00 to $10.00.  This was seconded by 
John and approved. 
 
Selectmen agreed unamiously not to increase the Police Chief’s pay. 
 
The Selectmen unamiously agreed to hire Mary Davis for the position of Depty town clerk/tax 
collector pending the completion of 90 day Intorductory period. 
 
Palmer moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 pm.  This was seconded by John & approved. 
 
 
Janet Woolner 
Minutes accepted__________, _________,_________. 



TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 
 

March 29, 2005 Meeting  
 
 
Present:              Palmer Koelb, John Millican, Francis Muzzey and Janet Woolner 
 
Also Present:   Gini Gove, Ellie Murray, Bobby Cass, Carol Cole, Ernie Vlk, Police Chief 
                       Warren Davis,    Carol Friedrich, Jay Mathews, and Eugene Garrett 

 
Palmer moved to open the meeting at 6:00 pm.  This was seconded by John and approved.   
 
Bobby updated Selectmen on the 450 truck repairs.   Selectmen agreed to contract with GMI for 
the North Dorchester Road project.  Bobby said he’d like to have this project complete by 
August. 
  
Warren Davis talked to the Selectmen and said he would be available and interested in the 
position of Police Chief on a part time basis.  He said he could fill in after Chief Schneiderhan 
leaves in May and he said he would be available for details, holidays, etc.   
 
Ernie Vlk questioned his acreage change on Vlk Mtn Rd.  He said he was angry because no one 
contacted him about the increase in acres.  He also wanted to know why another property in 
Town was only charged half what he was charged for his well and septic. 
 
Jay Mathews asked about the status of his Intent to cut for Vintage Lands M/L 02-04-01and also 
requested a supplemental Intent be included.  Selectmen stated their concerns about cutting 
timber in Town without their prior approval.  The Board did sign both the original and the 
supplemental Intent. 
 
 Selectmen also signed Intent to Excavate for John M. King M/L 05-04-08. 
 
Selectmen approved and signed the appointment letter for Mary Davis as Deputy Town 
Clerk/Tax Collector.  
 
Carol Friedrich talked to Selectmen about the additional well and septic assessment and asked 
questions about putting additional buildings on properties and septic requirements. 
 
Eugene Garrett talked to the Selectmen about Transfer Station issues. 
 
Palmer moved to go into non-public session at 8:50 pm per RSA 91-A:3, II (b).  This was 
seconded by John and approved.  Palmer moved to come out of non-public session at 9:25 pm.  
This was seconded by John and approved. 
 
Selectmen agreed to ask Pete Chierichetti and Kevin Kay to come to a meeting to discuss the 
position of Police Chief. 
 
Palmer moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 pm.  This was seconded by John and approved.  
 
Janet Woolner 
Minutes accepted__________, _________,_________. 
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